Louisville and Jefferson County Metropolitan Sewer District
700 West Liberty Street
Louisville Kentucky 40203-1911

502-540-6000

www.msdlouky.org

April 30, 2014

Chief, Environmental Enforcement Section Jeff Cummins, Acting Director
Environmental and Natural Resources Division Division of Enforcement

U.S. Department of Justice Department for Environmental Protection
Post Office Box 7611 300 Fair Oaks Lane

Washington DC 20044-7611 Frankfort, KY 40601

Chief, Water Programs Enforcement Branch
Water Management Program

US EPA Region 4

Atlanta Federal Center

61 Forsyth Street SW

Atlanta, GA 30303

Subject: Request for Minor Project Modifications
IOAP Project No. . MI_MF 127 M _09B B A 8
DOJ Case No. 90-5-1-1-08254

Attention Chiefs and Director:

Attached are requests for approval of proposed minor project modifications to the 1-64 and Grinstead
Drive Storage Basin project (IOAP Project No. L_MI_MF 127 M _09B_B_A _8) and the Clifton Heights
Storage Basin project (IOAP Project No. L. MU MF 154 M 09B B A 8). These requests are
proposed revisions to requests previously provided in our letters dated September 20, 2012. These
modifications are part of the ongoing adaptive management review of the approved 2009 IOAP that has
been documented in the 2012 IOAP Modification to be formally submitted in 2014.

In our September 20, 2012, transmittal of a series of minor modification requests we demonstrated that
the full suite of proposed modifications do not fundamentally or substantially change the approved
schedule or performance objectives of the approved 2009 Integrated Overflow Abatement Plan. In fact,
the full suite of proposed modifications achieves overflow control at a faster rate and to a greater extent
than is proposed in the approved Plan. These two proposed revisions change storage basin sizes and add
stormwater diversions and green infrastructure practices to the approach, but do not modify the proposed
schedule or level of overflow control as presented in the September 20, 2012, requests.

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or
supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and
evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the
system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering such information, the information submitted is,
to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate and complete. 1 am aware that there are significant
penalties for submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment for knowing
violations.
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If you have questions or need additional information, please contact me at (502) 540-6000.
Sincerely,

Dl U de

Angela L. Akridge, PE
Regulatory Services Director

(¢]% G. Heitzman P. Purifoy

Attachments



